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On Board …Cardiff and Vale University Health Board 26th November 2015
Briefing for the third sector based on the most recent Cardiff and Vale Health Board meeting from: Margaret McLaughlin, Independent Member (Third Sector); Chair of the Health Board’s Equality, Diversity and Human Rights Sub Committee. mgtmclaughlin@googlemail.com
Don’t forget that the Cardiff and Vale University Health Board meetings and committee meetings are open to the public. Why don’t you think about attending the next one?

The next full Board meeting will take place on 28th January 2015 in the Board Room at Llandough Hopsital. You can find out more from the website page: 

http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/board-meetings 

PART 1

Board Papers
Papers on all of the items discussed at the Cardiff and Vale Health Board meeting on 26th November 2015 can be found on the Cardiff and Vale University Health Board website: 
http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/sitesplus/documents/1143/Board%20Meeting%20Public%20November%2026%202015.pdf 
Agenda items that featured at the meeting included:
Chair’s Report (Item 6) Maria Battle, Chair, highlighted the success of the AGM in September and the launch of the Llandough Hospital Art Gallery; the Dental School being voted the best in the UK by the Good University Guide; the Nuclear Medicine and Molecular Imaging Team winning The Society of Radiographers Wales Region Team of the Year 2015; winning the Gastroentology Team of the Year at the British Medical Journal Awards; Health Heroes celebration for the members of staff featured in the South Wales Echo; and the launch of the impressive LATCHmosphere ambient lighting and sound solution in Octopus Radiology at the Noah’s Ark Children’s Hospital for Wales; the excellent Health Board Nursing Conference in October.
CEO’s Report (Item 7) Adam Cairns, Chief Executive, highlighted the launch of the Innovation System with Cardiff University in 2016; three specialist awards for Cardiff and Vale Health Board nurses at the Fourth Annual RCN in Wales Nurse of the Year Awards 
http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/news/39448 ; further work on addressing unwanted variation in Health Board systems such as patient flow and out-patients, supported by GE Healthcare.
Reports from the Nurse Director 

Patient Experience (Item 8) the report focused on complaints and compliments and highlighted the work being undertaken to expedite complaint and redress responses.
Serious Patient Incident Report (Item 9) The Board received a summary of the 48 new Serious Incidents that have been reported to the Welsh Government since the last Board meeting. Incidents are broken down by description and by Clinical Board and examples of the learning that has stemmed from them are included.
Finance Report (Item 13) The Board received an update on the latest financial position. The UHB is reporting a deficit of £10.776 million at the end of month 6, which is £4.171 million higher than the plan approved by the Board. However, work continues to mitigate the risks.
Performance Report (Item 14) The Board received an udpate on performance against the Welsh Government Delivery Framework targets as well as its own priority areas. Headlines include:

· The Health Board was fully compliant with 20 of its 59 performance measures and making satisfactory progress towards and another 14.

· 70% of Category A urgent calls were responded to within 8 minutes by the Welsh Ambulance Service Trust

· Staff sickness absence rates fell to 4.94% (compared to a local standard of 5% and a Welsh Government target of 4.85%)
· The number of patients waiting in excess of 36 weeks to be treated on an elective pathway was reduced

· Delayed Transfer of Care remains a difficult and complex issue, which is being addressed through strategic partnership working with local authority and third sector partners

· The rate of health acquired C. difficile is 20% less than at the same time last year but the Health Board has exceeded its target by 28 cases.  
Actions to address areas of under -performance are contained in the Performance Report paper.

Staff Survey Results (Item 16) show higher levels of engagement across the Health Board; an increased level of recognition of the organisation’s values and 92% considering that the Health Board recognises and supports the equality and diversity agenda.

Integrated Medium Term Plan Mid-Year Update (Item 19) includes a wealth of information on the progress being made against its annual plan, including medicines management, Diabetes Community Model, rationalisation of standard bi-lingual letters etc.
PART 2

Other interesting developments to note:
New Notices
· Strategic Framework for Working with the Third Sector Workshop will take place on Monday, 25th January, 9.30am to 12.30pm in the Sports and Social Club at UHW. It is part of the review process for this important framework, which sets out the UHB’s ambitions for working collaboratively with the Third Sector to enhance the lives of individuals and communities in Cardiff and the Vale of Glamorgan. 
If you would like to book a place, please email ceri@GVS.wales.
· Strategic Equality Plan 2016-2020 – consultation is underway to shape the Health Board’s next equality plan. A stakeholder event took place in November but there is still time to respond to a questionnaire. If you are interested, contact Keithley Wilkinson, Equality Manager for details Keithley.Wilkinson@wales.nhs.uk  or respond via the website, http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/engagement-on-equality-objectives 
Regular Notices

· Third Sector Strategic Alliance Continues to oversee the UHB Strategic Framework for Working with the Third Sector and its four work streams – Promoting & Improving Health & Well-being, Engagement with the Third Sector, Service Delivery & Redesign (including the SLA procurement process) and Volunteering. The Framework is currently being reviewed (see above). Information on last year’s achievements and further updates can be obtained from the Health and Social Care Facilitators, Sarah Capstick C3SC, Sarah.C@c3sc.org.uk  or Linda Pritchard, Linda@valecvs.org.uk Glamorgan Voluntary Services (GVS). The Third Sector Framework’s Action Plan 2015/16 and the ‘A Year in Review’ leaflet from 2014-2015 are now available on the Health Board’s website.  http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/publications-voluntary-organisations
· Equality issues A list of third sector organisations with an interest in equality has been added to the Health Board’s Equality Impact Assessment Toolkit. This will help Clinical Boards to know who to engage with when developing policy or making changes to services
· Carers A Working group continues to oversee the implementation of the Carers’ Information and Consultation Strategy 2012-2015.  For further information, contact jane.rowlands-mellor@wales.nhs.uk and see http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/information-for-carers
Please note there is a dedicated email account - cardiffandvale.carers@wales.nhs.uk-  for people who are carers to use for any carer-related enquiries, problems, requests for information etc.  A joint Cardiff and Vale Carers Strategy and Planning Group has been established so that the Health Board and the two local authorities can combine their strategic arrangements for supporting carers. Third sector and carer organisations are represented on this Group. Contact Linda or Sarah (see above) for further information.
· Is your organisation or service on the national NHS Direct Health, Wellbeing and Support Directory? This on-line directory will be used increasingly by public sector organisations to find out which local services including third sector organisations operate in their area. It will also be linked in the future to the new Communications Hub. Members of the public can also call NHS Direct Wales on 0845 46 47 and speak to a Health Information Specialist to search the directory for them. The directory contains information about a wide range of third sector organisations, community groups, befriending schemes, condition specific support groups, transport schemes and chronic condition management services to name just a few. If you are included in the 3CSC and/or VCVS Health and Social Care Directories, then you will already have an entry. Take a look to check if your organisation is included, on http://www.nhsdirect.wales.nhs.uk/localservices/  If your organisation or service isn’t already on the directory, contact either of the health and social care facilitators (see above) or add your own details! Go to the Health, Wellbeing and Support box and click on ‘Be included’. If you have tried to register on NHS Direct and have experienced problems in doing so, let the Facilitators (see above) know.
· Volunteering Volunteering roles and opportunities continue to be developed across the Health Board at many of its hospital sites. Further details can be found on the Health Board website, http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/volunteering . 
· Information Centres The information and support centre, funded by Macmillan Cancer Support, is based in the Concourse area of UHW. The centre offers confidential advice and support and help patients, their families or carers access financial and other help. Visit the Centre at UHW or contact Sue Llewllyn, Information and Support Facilitator , 02920 2074 5655, email susan.llewelyn@wales.nhs.uk  A multi-agency information service is run at UHW Llandough, which a number of local third sector organisations run sessions from.
· Patient safety incident reports Cardiff and Vale health Board’s  reporting profile of serious incidents along with that of all other NHS bodies in the UK can be found on the National Patient Safety website http://bit.ly/SxA6xE
· Citizens Report – How Your UHB is doing It is in its initial stages and can be found at: 
http://www.cardiffandvaleuhb.wales.nhs.uk/page/78460 
· My Local Health Service provides up to date information on how the Health Boards in Wales are performing http://mylocalhealthservice.wales.gov.uk/#/en/lhb/ 
· Co-creating Healthy Change (based in C3SC) , a portfolio of ten projects working across Cardiff and the Vale of Glamorgan so that people are able to influence decisions about health and well-being services and co-create change in health and social care public service delivery, continues to work with the Health Board and local authorities.
http://www.c3sc.org.uk/partnerships/community-voice-co-creating-healthy-change
· Sensory Loss and Impairment will continue to be the Health Board’s equality theme for 2015-2016, which will give it the opportunity to focus on the implementation of the All Wales Standards for communication and information for people with sensory loss launched in December 2013. This will also be an opportunity to work with third sector partners in order to raise awareness of the issues and improve services for our citizens. 
Contact me: If there is any aspect of this briefing that you would like to discuss, please contact me as highlighted above.
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